
 

 

 
 
 

November 1, 2022 
 
 
 
Jonathan Morancy, Project Officer  
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
Center for Medicaid and CHIP Services 
Mail Stop: S2-25-26 
7500 Security Boulevard 
Baltimore, MD 21244-1850 
 
Dear Mr. Morancy:  

 
This letter serves as the New York State Department of Health’s acknowledgement and 

acceptance of the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services approval of New York’s request 
for a Reasonable Opportunity Period (ROP) Extension COVID-19 Public Health Emergency 
(PHE) amendment under the Medicaid Redesign Team (MRT) section 1115(a) demonstration 
(Project Number 11-W-00114/2).  
 

We look forward to continuing to work with you and your staff. If you have any questions, 
please contact Phil Alotta of my staff at 518-486-7654. 

 
Sincerely,  

 
 
 

Amir Bassiri 
Medicaid Director 
Office of Health Insurance Programs 

 
 
Cc:    
 Judith Cash, CMS  
 Nicole McKnight, CMS   

Francis McCullough, CMS  
Juliana Sharp, CMS  

 Frankeena McGuire, CMS   
 Selena Hajiani, NYS DOH 
 Phil Alotta, NYS DOH  
 Lisa Sbrana, NYS DOH 
 Kathleen Johnson, NYS DOH 
 
 




